

MUTIARA INTERNATIONAL

GRAMMAR SCHOOL SDN BHD

(391277-M)

DISCOVERING POTENTIAL · LEARNING TO CARE · RESPECTING DIFFERENCES

MIGS/ADM/T3/PRS/WS/PS/2023/0337

5th May 2023

Dear Parents/Guardians/Teachers

As we review the recent guidelines for the Ministry of Education regarding this phase of 'Hot weather' please find the following items to ensure school can continue to function whilst maintaining the safety of our students and staff. All these guidelines will be in place until further notice, the initial use of ambient temperature as a guideline will cease from Monday.

Learning on campus that is outside the classroom.

Activities such as PE lessons and CCA activities will be conducted indoors unless there is adequate shade available outdoors in the morning sessions. I have briefed the PE staff to continue to be mindful of overheating and reduced levels of activity when applicable.

School Attire

Students will be allowed to wear school sports kit/attire. I appreciate that not every student has two sets of school PE kits and therefore students will also be allowed to wear plain T-shirts without logos. Please ensure these are not too tight, functional for the activity and have sleeves.

Teaching staff will continue to wear light clothing and male staff will not be required to wear a necktie.

School Trips and events

These will continue to feature in the calendar as we are unsure of the exact date the MOE will remove these restrictions. Imminent events will be moved indoors where possible/applicable.

Students Dismissal

In order to prevent students from overheating and congestion during the dismissal time, we will revert to the practices during the COVID-19 pandemic, where students will wait in the dining hall as opposed to congregating outside on the porch.

We also remind students to bring a sufficient supply of water to school and wear their caps at breaktime and not take part in strenuous activity.

Kind regards

Mr John P Birch

Principal

